

JANE SWIFT Governor

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services

Department of Transitional Assistance

600 Washington Street • Boston, MA 02111

WILLIAM D. O'LEARY Secretary

FAX 01-34

CLAIRE MCINTIRE Commissioner

Field Operations Memo 2001-30 A July 17, 2001

To:

Transitional Assistance Office Staff

From:

teve Kane, Acting Assistant Commissioner of Field Operations

Re:

Postponement of BEACON Stress Test VI

Postponement of **BEACON Stress** Test VI

The Stress Test of BEACON Release 2.0.4, originally scheduled for July 18 has been postponed. The new date of the Stress Test will be Wednesday July 25.

The activities and procedures outlined in Field Operations Memo 2001-30 will be conducted during the July 25 Stress Test.

Questions

Policy-related questions should be referred by your Hotline designee to the Policy Hotline at 617 348-8478. Systems-related questions should be referred to Customer Services at 617 348-5290.